Department of Health and Human Services

POPULATION HEALTH - PUBLIC AND ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

GPO Box 125, HOBART TAS 7001, Australia Ph: (03) 6233 3185 Fax: (03) 6233 4021

Web: www.dhhs.tas.gov.au



Contact:

Stuart Heggie

Phone:

(03) 6222 7732

Facsimile: E-mail:

(03) 6222 7407

stuart.heggie@dhhs.tas.gov.au

File:

Received 611/2009

Mr Clive M Stott 9 Alpine Crescent Grindelwald TA\$ 7277

Dear Mr Stott

Thank you for your letter dated 4 December 2008 regarding regulation of planned burning and health.

In our letters to you dated I July, 3 September, 19 November and 28 November 2008 we have addressed the questions posed in your previous correspondence and provided you with the Department of Health & Human Services' legislative and policy position on planned burning.

It is not my intention to repeat the information already provided to you.

The next opportunity for us to provide you with any new developments on this issue will be at the conclusion of the smoke management working group coordinated by the Forest Practices Authority. As you know, our Department is represented on that group and their work is expected to be completed by February 2009.

Yours sincerely

Dr Chrissie Pickin

A/Director of Public Health

C.A.Pin

22 December 2008